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Message from Mrs Carlyle 
Dear parents and carers, 

It is hard to believe that we are already three weeks into this half term! Our pupils have already achieved so 
much – with nearly all of our assessments completed! 
 
It has been wonderful to see so many of our parents join us for our transition meetings – much of the 
information shared can be found on our school website and in our information booklet for 2023-2024. 
 
At the end of this week we are excited to hold our first ever ‘Big Picnic’ where you are invited to come and have 
lunch with your child or children, share a book and raise money for a good cause. Our school council is also 
working hard to decide on our fundraising opportunities next year, and looking at creating a balance between 
charity events and whole school events.  
 
I look forward to seeing you on Friday, fingers crossed for sunshine! 
 

Mrs Carlyle 
 

This week’s assembly theme is… 

World Music Day, or Fête de la Musique, is celebrated every year on the 21st June. The first World Music Day 
was observed in the year 1982 in France when people were urged to 
play music outdoors to participate in festivities. Since then, World 
Music Day has spread to other parts of the world and is now a global 
celebration of music. 
 
World Music Day will be celebrated on 21st June 2023. This day is 
designated to pay tribute to music, something which plays a significant 
role in everybody's life. Music is the essence of life, and Music Day is 
about realizing the power of music and sharing it with others. 

 

Key upcoming dates: 

Monday 19th June  Tuesday 20th June Wednesday 21st June Thursday 22nd June Friday 23rd June 

Fire & Rescue service visit 
Year 1 

Year 2 to Year 3 Transition 
Meeting (3.30pm or 5pm) 

 Year 3 to Year 4 Transition 
Meeting (3.30pm or 5pm) 

The Big Picnic – 12.15pm 

Monday 26th June  Tuesday 27th June Wednesday 28st June Thursday 29th June Friday 30th June 

 Mobile Library Visit 
Year 4 to Year 5 Transition 
Meeting (3.30pm or 5pm) 
 

Infant School Sports Day Year 5 to Year 6 Transition 
Meeting (3.30pm or 5pm) 

INSET DAY  - SCHOOL 
CLOSED 

 

Transition Days: Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th July 

https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/
https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/_site/data/files/parents/DBC03C92C148C6EACBC3C7810F32024D.pdf


 
 

 

Online Safety 
 
It is incredibly important that as parents and carers, you have the tools to keep 
your child safe online. This can include the use of group messaging apps, for 
example WhatsApp, as well as when using social media and even playing on an 
Xbox. Attached to every newsletter we provide up to date information about key 
issues that can affect young children when using the internet so please check the 
newsletter regularly.  
 
More advice can be found on our website. 
 
On Thursday 6th July 2023 we will be hosting a training session for our parents and carers - Online Safety for Parents & 
Carers of Children aged 7-11 from National Online Safety. This course covers the basics that parents need to know, 
especially with the summer holidays fast approaching. There will be opportunities to talk with the safeguarding team 
at the school and meet with other parents. 
 
Further information around timings will be confirmed soon.  

 

Please ensure your child has a water bottle, sun cream applied before 
school and a hat if necessary.  
 
Please also feel free to bring a blanket to sit on and please bring your 
loose change to donate or buy a book from our book sale!  
 
Gates will be open from 12.15pm – please collect your child from the 
usual place. If you have more than one child at the school, you can 
choose where to sit, but please make sure that your child has been 

signed off by their class teacher. This includes children who would normally walk home by themselves.  
 
Please note – only children who are collected by an adult will be allowed to leave early. All other children will be kept 
at school after the picnic until the normal end of school times. 
 

Our fundraising link is here! 
 

Communication Summary 

Check here to see if you have missed any communication relevant to your child. 

Find copies of letters here, contact the school office on 02392 663645 or email contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk 
 

 Lunch Menu Change 

 Sports days - clarification of dates 

 Fitbits  

 Water bottles 

 Clothing spares - Infants 

 Uniform donations 

 Big Reading Picnic Fundraiser information 
 

Friday 23rd June 

https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety&pid=153
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/kacpreadingcorners?utm_term=NGZGw7ePV
https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/page/?title=Letters+to+Parents&pid=140
mailto:contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk


 
 

 

Self Care Summer Resources 
 

The summer holidays offer an opportunity to recharge, but some young people may find 
themselves struggling without the structure and support network of school. 

 
Anna Freud have created #SelfCareSummer a pack for primary age pupils you can find here. 

These packs feature a range of creative activities based on self-care strategies that other 
young people have found useful in helping them stay mentally healthy. If you would like a 

pack printed, please contact the school office.  
 

 

Mental Health Support Team Summer Workshops 

MHST are offering summer workshops for young people and parents/carers. These are an opportunity to learn CBT-
based skills to support young people's mental health and wellbeing. Workshops are being run twice a week at 
either Somerstown Family Hub (Omega St, PO5 4LP) or Northern Parade Family Hub (Doyle Avenue, PO2 9NE). 

Topics include: 

 Supporting wellbeing 
 Supporting low mood through activity 
 Challenging negative thoughts 
 Responding to your child's worries 
 Managing worries 

Please note that there is a maximum capacity of 20. Spaces will be filled on a first come, first served basis.  

 

 

  

Click here for more 

information. 

Molly & George have been joining dad on his 

evening dog walk and Molly had the idea to 

take some pickers and see how many bags of 

rubbish they could fill around the Mountbatten 

centre and shoreline. They filled 4 bags so was 

certainly a worthwhile task. 

 

 

Last week, some of our students attended a Youth 

Eco Conference at the Camber. They took part in 

exciting workshops throughout the day and 

listened to talks from eco ambassadors who are 

committed to creating a sustainable future! 

Don’t forget to follow us 

on Facebook, Instagram 

and Twitter to see our 

positive news stories! If 

you have something 

you’d like to share, 

please send it to the 

school office! 

https://www.annafreud.org/media/18656/my-self-care-plan-primary.pdf
https://www.portsmoutheducationpartnership.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/MHST-Summer-Workshops-Poster-2023.pdf?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=GovDelivery
https://www.portsmoutheducationpartnership.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/MHST-Summer-Workshops-Poster-2023.pdf?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=GovDelivery


 
 

 

 
Our Value Champions this week… 

 

Kendre  Seahorse Class James  Venus Class 
Tobi  Apollo Class 

 

Aubree  Jellyfish Class 
Ava  Seahorse Class 

Molly   Ra Class 
Alexandra Neptune Class 

 

Eyimofe Turtle Class 
Maxwell C Jellyfish Class 
Eliza  Emu Class 

Leo  Anubis Class 
Kaylan  Neptune Class 
Elliott  Apollo Class 

 

Daisy  Emu Class George  Ra Class 
Zahra  Minerva Class 
Jacob  Minerva Class 

 

  

 

Isabella  Turtle Class 
Morgan  Wombat Class 

 

 

Umaiza  Dingo Class George  Anubis Class 
Sienna  Venus Class 

 

 



 
 

  



 
 

 

School Calendar 2022 / 2023 

Planned INSET Days: 

 Thursday 1st September 2022 

 Friday 2nd September 2022 

 Friday 2nd December 2022 

 Friday 10th February 2023 

 Friday 31st March 2023 

 Friday 30th June 2023  

 

 

 


